
Old Oak Primary School Newsletter 29th June 2018  
British Values 

It’s been a colourful and eventful week! Yesterday, Henry VIII spent the day with the Year 3 children. As well as 
learning about Henry’s time as king, there was jousting and time in the stocks! Year 4 had a tour of Westminster 
Abbey learning about its place in history; Year 5 children were at the Museum of London and they were using 
objects to relate to British history; Key Stage 1 had a visit from someone involved in the English civil war and 
visited the Household Cavalry. Florence Nightingale was also in school to see the younger children. Today, we are 
in red, white and blue to complete our British values week and share our experiences. We have even had a Chelsea 
pensioner today visiting the children. 

      
 

 

PARENTS EVENING 
In the week beginning 9th July, we are holding our parents evening. This is the time that you will receive your 
child’s report for the year and learn about what you can do to support over the summer. Please sign up for this on 
the sheet outside your child’s classroom and make sure you have an appointment to speak with your teacher. 

 

Parent Teacher Association DISCO – Friday 6th July 3.30-5.30pm 
The annual disco will take place on Friday 6th July. The children may bring a change of clothes to school and 
change at 3.15pm. If you are able to help the PTA with something then please let the school know.  

 
 

CHALLENGE! 
KEY STAGE 1 – can you spell March, April and May? 

KEY STAGE 2 – What is the time 15 minutes after 8.50am? Half an hour before 9.25am? 

 

LEARNING THIS WEEK IN CLASSES - 
Each week we will let you know about some of the learning in class so you can talk about this with your child. 

The learning will be taken from the whole curriculum, English, maths, IPC and science, music or PE. 

Class Learning 

Nursery We had a visit from Florence Nightingale! 

Peach and Rowan  We had a visit from Florence Nightingale 

Hazel  We visited the Household Cavalry! 

Holly  We went to Kensington Palace museum!  

Maple  We visited the Tower of London and saw the Crown jewels! 

Sycamore and Olive  We spent a day with Henry VIII, jousting and going in the stocks! 

Magnolia and Willow 
 

We were at Westminster Abbey and had a tour of the well-known people buried 
there. 

Plum and Elm We visited the Museum of London! 

Hawthorn We are now working hard on our leavers play. We will perform this in the last week of 
term. 



  
PLEASE TALK ABOUT THIS WITH YOUR CHILD THIS WEEKEND 

  

STAY SAFE WITH YOUR CHILD ONLINE –  
 

 

PUNCTUALITY AND ATTENDANCE 
Our target across the school is 96% for the year. Well done to classes highlighted in yellow! You are above our 

target! However, as a school we at the moment we are well below this. 

Group  
Authorised 
Absences  

Unauthorise
d Absences  

Possible  % Attend  
Lates 

Golden Sunburst 5.1 4.6 100.0 90.4 4 

Hazel 4.0 3.7 100.0 81.9 2 

Maple 0.4 4.1 100.0 95.6  

Holly 2.1 1.7 100.0 94.8 3 

Sycamore 2.7 1.8 100.0 95.5 4 

Aspen 1.9 0.5 100.0 97.6  

Willow 3.3 0.4 100.0 96.3 4 

Magnolia 5.5 2.3 100.0 92.3 5 

 Plum 4.4 0.7 100.0 84.4 3 

Elm 1.4 1.4 100.0 97.2 2 

Hawthorn 2.0 0.7 100.0 97.3 5 

Peach 0.0 5.7 100.0 94.3 1 

Rowan 4.7 2.3 100.0 81.8 2 

Totals 3.0 2.3 100.0 92.2 35 
 

 
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Tuesday 3rd  July – Holly class assembly at 10.15am in the lower hall 
Wednesday 4th July – Hazel class assembly at 10.15am in the lower hall 
Thursday 5th July – Peach and Rowan class assembly at 10.15am in the lower hall 
Friday 6th July – PTA disco in the lower hall from 3.30-5.30pm 
Tuesday 10th July – Hazel class visit the Diana Memorial Gardens 
Wednesday 11th July - Parents Evening 
Thursday 12th July – indoor sports day in school in the morning  
Friday 13th July – key stage 2 sports day 
Wednesday 18th July - Magnolia class assembly 
Thursday 19th July – Sycamore class assembly 
Thursday 19th July – Leavers Play at 7.00pm in the lower hall 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 


